
CANRIG DRILLING TECHNOLOGY LTD

 PRODUCT BULLETIN NUMBER: 59

DATE: May 30, 2000

SUBJECT: 275 TON HANDLER LOCK PIN (Model 6025, 6027)

SERIAL NUMBERS: 013, 030, 036, 041, 047, 049, 062, 071, 076, 092, 097, 111, 116, 123, 124,
132, 138, 139, 144, 145

DISCUSSION: Over time, it may be possible for the Handler Lock Pin to become partially or
fully unthreaded from the Handler Lock Cylinder rod.  If the connection is not
properly tightened, this could result in a failure of the pin to cylinder rod
connection. It is then possible for the Lock Pin to fall from the Top Drive.
The lock pin and bore can be modified to include a shoulder that would
prohibit the pin from falling from the Top Drive in the event that the cylinder
rod was to break.  The cylinder rod has also been modified to reduce the
stress where it connects to the lock pin.  See assembly drawing PB59-D2.

RECOMMENDATION: The full modification should be completed at the earliest opportunity such as
a rig move.  The rotary manifold plate will have to be removed and the lock
pin bore machined to include a shoulder as shown on drawing PB59-D1.  A
new pin (P/N DT11313) and cylinder (P/N DT11318) should then also be
installed.
As a temporary measure until the full modification can be completed, a 1/8”
hole can be drilled through the pin and cylinder rod and a roll pin installed to
prevent the lock pin from unthreading (see drawing AY10986).

INFORMATION :
For further information contact:

Field Operations Manager
Canrig Drilling Technology Ltd.
14703 FM 1488
Magnolia, Texas  77354
Phone:  281.259.8887
Fax:  281.259.8158










